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----------------------------------------------------------------------------------

From its inception until 2005, the Parliamentary Network for Nuclear Disarmament (PNND) concentrated on outreach to parliamentarians in ‘Middle Power’ countries, i.e. those countries which did not possess nuclear weapons themselves and which might have some influence on the countries which do possess nuclear weapons.

With a strong cross-party foundation established by 2005, PNND commenced outreach to parliamentarians in the countries possessing nuclear weapons. However, building cross-party membership in these countries has proved difficult. One of the reasons is a lack of resources for the intense outreach work required. Overcoming this hurdle will require additional funds for staff and PNND activities. Another reason is a misconception that appears to be formed in these countries about the nature of PNND due to a different understanding of the term ‘disarmament’. 

The founders of PNND chose the term ‘disarmament’ to reflect the understanding in the United Nations and other disarmament forums that disarmament includes both a) the prevention of the spread of weapons, and b) the reduction and elimination of existing stockpiles. In addition, the term is usually understood as containing a mix of unilateral, bilateral, pluri-lateral, regional and multilateral (global) initiatives. Thus it was the best term for the aims of the network.

However, a commonly held perspective in the Nuclear Weapon States is that the term disarmament does not include non-proliferation efforts, and more seriously that it implies unilateral measures which could jeopardize their security, especially if nuclear weapons are able to be maintained by others.

While our activities clearly reflect the former, internationally-held understanding of the term disarmament, many legislators on first contact with PNND see the term disarmament and develop a negative perspective on PNND which then clouds their thinking about the network and prevents any further consideration of joining.

Thus, even though ‘disarmament’ is the correct word, for political effectiveness in engaging legislators from NWS, it has been suggested by some members that PNND consider changing the name.

On the other hand PNND has built a strong international organization and identity which could be jeopardized if we change the name. In addition, a name change might be counter-productive if it appeared that PNND was accepting that the elimination of nuclear weapons was no longer an achievable goal.
Given these considerations, we have come to the conclusion that there is a possibility for a slight name change that would maintain the identity of PNND, remain true to the perspective that the elimination of nuclear weapons is indeed politically and technically feasible, while opening up the network to engagement from those legislators that perceive PNND as being less concerned and active in preventing the spread of nuclear weapons.

We thus propose that the Parliamentary Network for Nuclear Disarmament (PNND) be renamed Parliamentarians for Nuclear Non-proliferation and Disarmament (PNND). 

